Minutes:  RFA Citizens’ Advisory Committee (CAC) Meeting August 10, 2015

•  Minutes of the June 8, 2015 meeting were approved

•  Taste of Hood Canal:  Featured, along with the pancake Breakfast and BBQ, a dunk tank which proved to be very popular.

•  Tahuya Salmon Bake:  Is scheduled for Aug 16, 12:00-4:00.  It has a long history; great food; $14.00 ticket adult, $7.00 children age 6 and under.  You can get a meal ticket and raffle tickets are sold at the door.

•  Fire activity:  There was a significant fire at Peninsula Topsoil where excavators had to be used to put it out.  There was also a fire at North Mason Fiber.  Both fires dealt with large piles of decomposing materials.  We can look with the owners at procedures that might be used to mitigate this danger, as well as relevant codes.  Firefighters working in 95 degree heat have a tough time; when our shift members were exhausted, volunteers came in.  There was also a fire at the Kitsap dump.

•  DNR:  We have an agreement with DNR that we will get in and try to protect houses or structures in wooded areas.  If it’s strictly trees, DNR will handle it.  It they need assistance or resources from us, they will request such and pay us for it.

•  Merger Talks:  Central Mason successfully doubled their EMS Levy with 75% of the vote.  They are concentrating now on making good on promises made during the campaign, such as purchasing needed equipment.  The RFA and Central Mason continue to have common concerns and are striving to assist each other with service, while recognizing there remain differences between the two entities.  One suggestion is that the RFA and Central Mason continue to meet every 6 months and see what develops from the continuing conversation.

•  Good of the Order:  The Americorps volunteers for the RFA did a tremendous job for the fire authority and we wish them well on their way to their next endeavors.

•  The firefighter hiring process is ongoing .  Quite a few local people applied—we wish their scores were stronger.  (The school Superintendent should be informed of this.)

•  Strategic Planning document:  Is close to being adopted.  We will review the implementation matrix every 6 months.

•  Question:  what is the transport data coming from Harrison and is it accurate?  This should be examined.

Next meeting: October 12, 5:00 pm at the Collins Lake Station

